(.9 PORT of Vancouver Fraser
vancouver | Port Authority

December 20, 2021

Dear customers and industry stakeholders:
Re: Gateway Infrastructure Fee 2022 (GIF2022) — Notice of Postponement

| am writing to provide you with an update regarding the implementation of the Gateway Infrastructure Fee 2022
(GIF2022). The period for accepting submissions on GIF2022 ended December 16, 2021.

To address concerns raised by several stakeholders, the Vancouver Fraser Port Authority (VFPA) intends to
make available additional materials related to GIF2022, in the near future. To allow sufficient time for interested
parties to review those materials and make further submissions on the proposed GIF2022 for the port authority’s
review and consideration, the VFPA has decided to postpone implementation of GIF2022.

Details respecting the timing of new submissions and a new effective date for implementation of the proposed
GIF2022 will be available in the near future.

Sincerely,

Katherine Bamford
Director, Customer Engagement
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